APPROVED 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

July 21, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in session Wednesday, July 21, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Andrew Livernois and Steve Ober. TA Veloski was also present.







1.0 Public Comment – There was no public comment 

 









2.0 Highway Garage – Dave Nickerson informed the BOS that the current supplier of heating oil (Rymes) is willing to install a fuel tank at the new Highway Garage at no cost.












3.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.















4.0 Correspondence




        





4.1 E-mail from Kevin Hilbrunner re Maple Circle – Mr. Hilbrunner will be in next week and the BOS will address at that time.
4.2 Letter from Franklin Savings Bank re General Obligation Bond Notes – The BOS authorized Dave Nickerson to sign the letter.

4.3 Release of Lien  – The BOS signed a release of lien on a welfare issue, the Town has collected the money.

4.4 Letter from SAU 59 – Kevin Sousa will attend the ascertainment hearing and represent the School District.

4.5 Engineering Proposal on Plummer Hill Bridge – Paul Fluet submitted an engineering proposal for the Plummer Hill Bridge; the BOS requested it be sent to Nancy Mayville of DOT for review.
4.6 Change Order for Maple Circle – The BOS authorized Andrew Livernois to sign a change order for Maple Circle installing a path rather than a bridge for the project.
4.7 Brownsfield Funds – Rip Patten of Credere Associates, LLC in conjunction with the LRPC sent an e-mail regarding Brownsfield funds, any further engineering/testing would appear to qualify for Brownsfield funds, but clean up would not unless the land were sold or transferred to another party.
 








  

5.0 Intent to cut – The BOS signed an intent to cut on TML 14.024.000
 

6.0 Town Administrator’s Report - 




                        
  6.1 Walkway – The T/A asked permission to explore a pathway between the Town Property at the Old Town Hall and the Central School.  This would provide access for the students to go to the Library and open access for the Town Property at Old Home Day and other events.  The BOS authorized the T/A to explore and talk with abutters.
6.2 Nemitz request – The T/A advised the BOS of a request by David Nemetz to meet with the BOS next week to discuss the repurchase of the property at 369 Philbrook Road.

7.0 Selectmen’s Reports



 





7.1 Old Home Day – Dave Nickerson requested the T/A to write letters to all staff who helped at Old Home Day and place it in the paper.
7.2 Fireworks at Steele Hill – Steve Ober requested the T/A to write letters to Steele Hill for the fireworks on July 4th.
7.3 Tim Grant – The BOS requested the T/A write a letter to Tim Grant thanking him for his service on the ZBA.
7.4 Thank you to Dept Heads for controlling costs during FY 10 – The BOS requested the T/A to write thank you letters to the Dept Heads for controlling costs in FY 10.
8.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 28, 2010 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m.   


9.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, 

Town Administrator
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